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WHITE RIVER AREA PREPAREDNESS (WRAP) 
Minutes 

March 17, 2022 
 

The meeting was called to order by Acting Chair Elaine Urie at 7:00PM. 
 
Minutes for the March 10, 2022, meeting were distributed and read. With no changes 
suggested, Vinny Wilczek moved, and Diane Hartman seconded, a motion to approve the 
minutes as written. There being no objections, the minutes were approved.  
 
Greg Dahle said an opening prayer; Elaine Urie led the Pledge of Allegiance; and 
new attendees introduced themselves. 
 
Old Business 
 A. Kelly Clark presented a report on the non-profit 501 (C) (3) application. 
  1. The revised Mission Statement rough draft was read, discussed,    
  revised, and then Kelly made a motion to accept the revised draft, and Roy  
  Crammer seconded the motion.  There being no objectives, the Mission  
  Statement was approved as follows— 
 
  It is the mission of WRAP to develop individual, family, and community  
  preparedness; to provide assistance and relief to the Rangely area residents  
  in the event of disaster or infrastructure collapse; to educate, protect,   
  strengthen, and provide planning and resources for critical needs such as  
  power, water, food, medical care, and wastewater to support our community. 
 
  2. The non-profit application process was described as continuing and should 
   be ready to submit soon. 
 
 B. Jane Pennell collected forms for Team categories  and will add them  to   
  an official list she is creating. 
  1. Attendees were encouraged to continue sharing their skills and knowledge 
  with Jane. 
  2. Vinnie Wilczek explained the importance of taking the beginning 100 level  
  Incident Command System (ICS) Course. It was said attendees can find the  
  course online using the key term, “FEMA Incident Command System   
  Training”  
 
 C. The Rangely Community Gardens topic was tabled until Don Davidson returns  
  March 24 to discuss this topic as he has been researching it. 
New Business 
 A. Tammy Dahle presented information about  possible effects of 5-G    
  electromagnetic field (EMF) radiation and described locations of some 5-G  
  towers. Doug Ebat explained the difference between 4-G and 5-G   
  transmission. Elaine Urie said 5-G Tower locations could be searched online. 
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 B. Elaine Urie presented sample Utah Goldbacks (a voluntary Utah spendable 
 currency with a percentage of gold).  
 
 C. Roy Cramer and Tammy Dahle suggested a flyer he and Tammy Dahle created to 
 announce creation of the White River Area Preparedness group be placed in the 
 Town of Rangely utility bill. When it was explained that it would cost $180 for 
 one page, single-sided, it was suggested that a Press Release be written and 
 submitted to  The Herald Times. A draft will be presented to the group at the next 
 meeting. 
 
It was announced the next meeting would be held Thursday, March 24, at 7:00PM. 
   
There being no further business,  it was moved by Kelly Clark and seconded by Mark 

Stamos to adjourn the meeting. There being no objectives, the meeting was adjourned 

at  8:01PM.   

Respectfully Submitted, 
Susie Berardi 
Temporary Secretary 
  
  
 


